
WAC 296-128-200  Terms and conditions of special student learner 
certificate.  (1) The special student learner certificate if issued 
shall specify among other things: (a) The name of the student learner; 
(b) the name and address of the employer; (c) the name of the school 
which provides the related school instruction; (d) the occupation in 
which the student is to be trained; (e) the maximum number of hours of 
employment training in any one week at a specified subminimum wage 
rate; (f) the number of hours per week in which the student is engaged 
in his school training program; (g) the effective and expiration dates 
of the certificate.

(2) The subminimum wage rate shall be not less than seventy-five 
percent of the minimum wage provided in RCW 49.46.020.

(3) Unless otherwise authorized by the director or his authorized 
representative the number of hours of employment training each week at 
subminimum wages pursuant to certificate, when added to the hours of 
school instruction shall not exceed forty hours: Provided, however, 
That when school is not in session on any school day or school week, 
the student learner may work a number of hours in addition to the 
weekly number of hours of employment training authorized by the cer-
tificate, provided that the hours do not exceed eight in such day or 
forty in such week.

(4) Unless otherwise authorized by the director or his authorized 
representative the total number of hours worked by all student learn-
ers employed by an employer shall not exceed 10 percent of the total 
hours worked by all regular employees of said employer in the estab-
lishment in which such student learners are employed.
[§ 6, Regulation 294.6.004, filed 3/23/60.]
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